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Minutes
Approved 1/23/15
Faculty Present:  J. Barry, A. Booth, A. Bostrom, N. Diarrassouba, D. Eick, J. Engelsma, M. Harris, M. Hoffman, L. Huang, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, B. Martin, P. Ratliff-Miller, M. Shell-Weiss, M. Staves 

Elected Students Present: L. Ingraham, S. Lynn

Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer, S. Lipnicki, J. Potteiger, D. Vainner for S. Soman, J. Stevenson
Ex-Officio Students Present:  A. Clark, A. Hubbard, A. Kabalyan 

	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	 I. Call to Order 
	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM. 
	

	II. Approval of Agenda  
	The policy subcommittee report concerning the leave of absence policy was moved to item IV.
	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the amended agenda. A. Lowen seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	III. Approval of Minutes – October 24, 2014
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the October 24, 2014 minutes with one correction. J. Barry seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	IV. Policy Discussion – A. Lowen
	Leave of Absence Policy
The leave of absence (LOA) policy is unique to graduate students.  The request for a LOA goes through the graduate program director and dean of graduate studies.  The policy is applicable to all graduate students but would likely be used primarily by students in cohort programs.  The policy is intended to cover extenuating circumstances such as student illness, family illness, and military duty. It is not to be used for disciplinary absences or academic difficulties.  A revision to the policy was suggested at the end of item 3 for the GPD to include requirements for re-entry into the program. 
	Motion: M. Staves moved and amended the motion to add the requirements for re-entry at the end of #3. Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion: The policy subcommittee moved to approve the Leave of Absence Policy with revision. Motion passed unanimously. 

	V.  Report of the Chair – M. Luttenton
	M. Luttenton is on the GVSU Strategic Planning Committee along with other members of faculty governance.  The goal is to have the new strategic plan in place at the beginning of the 2015-16 academic year.  The committee is now at the point of establishing objectives for the strategic plans goals.  GC members may attend ECS for the open forum on the strategic planning process presented by Julie Guevara. 
	

	VI. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger 
	Academic Conference Fund (ACF)
The academic conference fund has been increased to $25,000.  Allocations remain at $500 and are awarded to students who are making presentations at state, regional, and national conferences.  Allocations remain at $750 for students who are making presentations at international conferences.  The OGS has made the ACF information more prominent on the OGS website.  The ACF is now approved by the Student Life Fund Administrative Board so it will continue to be supported. 

Presidential Research Grants
Presidential Research Grants have been increased to $1,500, with an automatic, additional $500 from the ACF if the student is accepted to present at a conference.  Students must be enrolled in a degree program to be eligible. Part-time students and students in continuous enrollment are eligible as well.

Advising Guidelines
The advising guidelines that were developed and reviewed are ready to be disseminated. They will be posted on the OGS website and an email with a link will be sent to all graduate faculty.  It will be listed with all advising resources.  

NEH/NEA 50th Anniversary Celebration
The Council of Graduate Schools was instrumental in the development and initiation of the NEH and NEA 50 years ago. Therefore, GVSU will join in the recognition of the anniversary in 2015 with an educational component and celebratory component.  J. Potteiger met with Henry Matthews to discuss ways the OGS could be involved, and Robert Smart in CSCE provided information that faculty and staff have received approximately 18 grant awards from the NEA/NEH. 

CGS Resolution on Graduate Assistantship Offers
The resolution was adopted among graduate schools so that, when a graduate assistantship is offered, a student has until April 15 to accept an offer. Students may accept a position earlier than that. However, if they receive a preferred offer from another institution, GVSU is required to release the student from the assistantship. The other institution cannot offer the position until they receive a release letter from GVSU. 

Any offer of an assistantship at GVSU is contingent on the Board of Trustees approving the budget. This should be stated in the offers letters that programs send to prospective GAs. 
	

	VII. GSA Report – A. Clarke
	The base budget was increased from $80,000 to $100,000.  The current Student Senate president is in full support of giving the GSA autonomy. 

GSA officers attended the NAGPS conference and much was learned.  Some changes will be made, including getting graduate student organizations more involved with the GSA. Changes will be sent to the student organizations for comments.  Changes include such things as mandatory attendance for finance meetings.  The GSA would like more accountability from the organizations, and will offer more professional development and events on campus for graduate students.  GSA is also looking at more faculty involvement.  GC members are welcome to provide feedback.

The communications officer and membership coordinator positions are both open.  The GSA is seeking first-year students to take those positions.  If GC members know of any students that might be interested, please forward their email addresses to Alaina Clarke. 
	

	VIII. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	The new program proposals for the D.O.M.P., Aud.D., Dr.OT, and OT.D are not yet in the queue.  The GC-CC will meet on Friday, Dec. 5, and Friday, Dec. 19.  The Clinical Dietetics course proposals are nearing completion.  A full Graduate Council vote on the Clinical Dietetics program proposal is forthcoming. 
	

	IX. Policy Subcommittee Report – A. Lowen
	The GC-PC received feedback from the faculty research council on the academic dishonesty policy and the intellectual property policy for students.  Also discussed at the GC-PC were policies on applications for graduate faculty who are not in academic units. 

Pat Smith, deputy university counsel, met with the GC-PC to discuss the continuous enrollment policy.  It was learned that the only time students are covered by the university liability policy is when they are working for a faculty member or enrolled.  If they are doing independent research but not enrolled in classes, they are not covered. 
GC-PC has been reviewing thesis and dissertation voting forms.  There is currently no clear path for dissent.  If a committee member has an objection, they would just decline signing the form.  The OGS is researching peer institutions to see how they handle this matter.

Future items on the GC-PC’s agenda include several of the Graduate Council charges, including assessment of graduate programs, university data collection, and the budget costing process. 
	

	X. Adjournment
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to adjourn. J. Barry seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:38 AM. 
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